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MEA Spring Picnic 2003





MEA spring picnic is on March 15, 2003. This will be at George Bush Park (16756 Westheimer Parkway, Houston, TX 77082-1610) from 10:30 AM to 4:00 PM. It is free for paid MEA members. For non-members, the cost is $5 per person. Children five and under are free. Come! It'll be fun. The picnic will be in Pavilion 1 (P1). 





General Body Meeting:





A general body meeting is planned after the meals at 1:30 PM. There are several new members and it is about time for self-introductions so that all of us can associate the names with the faces. Please make sure to be present at this time.





Fun activities:


Musical chair , lemon and  spoon race, Couple sack race, Volleyball, Soccer… The park has play equipment for the little ones. Wear comfortable shoes for a full day of out door activities.


Best dessert/snack competition:


There will be dessert/ snack competition for ladies. (Men who have exceptional culinary skills can join also). This is a chance to showoff. Take out the cookbooks and start baking& frying...  





Cakes, sweets, savory snacks etc. are a few suggestions. Depending on the varieties we will add more categories.








Please send email communications to the MEA committee to � HYPERLINK "meahouston@yahoo.com" ��meahouston@yahoo.com�


Call for Articles


Writers in MEA family: Do send in articles (technical,  non-technical, humorous), stories, notices about important events, announcements etc. We will publish them in the next issue.











MEA 2002 Scholarships awarded 





Four winners were selected for MEA Houston scholarship for year 2002. 


Sreelekha N.V., Govt. Engineering College, Thrissur 


Sreekanth S.S., Model Engineering College, Thrikkakara 


Aneesh S.L., TKM College of Engineering , Kollam 


Dipu T.Thomas, College of Engineering, Chengannur


All of these students have chosen Electronics and Communication as their field of study. 





The scholarship selection panel, comprising of Sunu Mohan, Shija Bijoo Abraham, Manoj Ramachandran and Soorya Suresh, carefully evaluated the scholarship applications before making the recommendations.  The Panel went to great lengths to assure that the most deserving students got the money. Longtime MEA member Mr. Bala Kadaikkal (Rajan), now residing in Kerala, personally checked out the circumstances of the top 7 candidates to pick the 4 winners. The final awards are on the basis of financial need and academic merit of the students.





MEA Cultural Night 2003


MEA Cultural Night  2003 will be on May 10th at Trinity Marthoma Church Hall.  Please mark this day on your calendar.  We need to showcase the talents of our MEA members and their families. The format of the program will be similar to the past three years with a social hour from 4:00 P.M. to 5:00 P.M and the cultural program from 5:00 PM to 8:00 PM. This will be followed by dinner.


The preparation and practice sessions for the MEA Cultural Night are also very enjoyable. We need several volunteers to help organize the program and make it a success. Please come forward and let us know which way you can help. Members who wish to participate in a program shall contact Sibi Kuruvilla or Joyce John  before May 1, 2003.














MEA Yahoo group: � HYPERLINK "meahouston@yahoogroups.com%20" ��meahouston@yahoogroups.com�


A Yahoo communication group has been formed to strengthen the interaction among MEA members. This forum is the idea of Sibi Kuruvilla, who will serve as the moderator. The MEA Committee had been busy updating the contact information of the past, current and future members of MEA. Once we have most of the email ids available, Sibi will invite you to join the Yahoo group along with the necessary instructions. This forum can be used to provide suggestions for MEA functions, lecture programs, feedback to the committee, etc.  We hope the networking part of MEA can be improved by the use of the Yahoo group forum.


The committee can serve you better with two-way communication. Please inform the committee of any changes in your address, phone number, and email id via Yahoo group or email. This will make the voluntary job of the committee easier. Suggestions for improvement are always welcome. 





MEA Website � HYPERLINK "www.meahouston.org" ��www.meahouston.org�


Visit MEA website at least once a month. We will be posting upcoming events in the website promptly. 


Busy schedules may not always allow us to call everyone of you to inform and invite in a timely manner for the events of MEA. If you hear about an upcoming MEA event, please take the initiative and call any one of the committee members or visit the website or send an email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:meahouston@yahoo.com" ��meahouston@yahoo.com� to find out more. We hope in the near future MEA members will regard invitations by emails/Yahoo group and website as official MEA invitations.


MEA membership


If you are not a member yet, please fill out the form in the next page and send. The instructions are included in the application form.


Committee members for 2003


Joyce John (281) 265-0575 





Sibi Kuruvilla  (281) 412-0127 





Soorya Suresh  (281)565-8943 





Vijoy Nair (281)933-7321





Sojan Antony  (281)873-4912 








Scholarship Fundraising 2002


On Nov 23, 2002, the Malayalee Engineers Association presented a dance program entitled a Journey to India Through Dance. It was held at Rice University Hamman Hall. We were offered a glimpse into the dance forms from various states through which we captured the essence of India, a land of diversity and beauty, with something to offer every taste and preference. Whether it was Mohiniattam, the dance of the enchantress from Kerala, the mystic grace of the Manipuri dancer or the exuberant Bhangra dance from Punjab that tickled your fancy, we had it all for you. The audience was swept away in the history and culture of an ancient civilization at times and brought back to the present, when the traditional, transformed into the modern beat. The show was an embodiment of talent, beauty and grace. Several extremely talented dancers donated their time and effort to help us put on such a great show. The MC for the show was Mrs. Kalyani Giri, a local journalist.





We received donations for the scholarship cause from many members and non-members. Two grand sponsors, Discount Grocers and Preferred Dental Care, donated enough for two additional scholarships. Everybody worked tirelessly to promote the show, sell tickets, assist with the food, get sponsors, recruit talent and whatever else that needed doing to make the show a success. It was truly wonderful to see what we could achieve when we put our collective efforts towards a good cause. As a token of our appreciation for their assistance, we gave the performers a small check. But so far most of them have not cashed their checks.





After expenses we were able to collect about $8000. The two grand sponsors have promised to pay $400 each year in the coming 3 years for an additional $2400. 





Here is an excerpt from the letter from one of the performers.





 “I just want to say a hearty thank you from Ratesh and me for everything.  We received the videos and both checks.  The Malalayee Engineers Association has been very kind to us, although unfortunately, we cannot accept the $50 check that was granted to us.  Ratesh and I share a love for dance, and enjoy performing for others.  We both had a great time dancing at the program, and that was enough payment.  We do ask that the $50 check be donated back to the fund for those kids who need the money to go to college. Ratesh and I both feel the money would be better spent helping unfortunate kids in India.  Is there another mailing address where we can mail the check back other than the one listed on the check?





“Again, our sincere thanks for allowing us to perform and the professionalism that has been so evident from working with your organization.  I hope we can work together again in the future.  Hope you have a great day.”


Ratesh Pillai and 


Biju Jose
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